
From: Grantees of AoA Alzheimer grant program <ADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOV>
To: ADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOVADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOV

Date: 11/4/2015 9:31:31 AM
Subject: New Funding Opportunity

Dear ADSSP and ADI-SSS grantees and collaborative partners,

The National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center would like to make you aware of a new funding opportunity 
that may be of interest to you- Promoting Caregiver Health Using Self-Management. Information on this opportunity 
can be found at the following link: http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-NR-16-003.html

Thank you,
National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center
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